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The monthly newsletter of St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

Connecting us in community and in Christ 

 

January 2024 
 

Survey Says… 

  

I hate surveys.  You know how these days everyone wants to know how they’re doing?  You get a survey link in 

an email for everything from buying a cup of coffee to buying a car.  I hate taking the time to do them.  That is, 

of course, unless I am mad.  If I got bad customer service, had to wait too long, or feel like I got ripped off, then 

I’m clicking on the link and giving them a piece of my mind.  A few years ago after purchasing new cell phones 

when changing carriers—I won’t mention the carrier—I got that dreaded survey.  The salesman had lied to me.  

I was furious.  So, I clicked and let it rip.  I even filled in a paragraph in the section where they ask you if you 

want to add anything.  I was sure that a manager was going to call me, or even that they would offer me some 

kind of restitution.  Nothing.  No call.  No rebate.  Not even a text to say they were sorry and they had fired that 

salesman.  Do they even read those surveys? 

Well, if you hate surveys like I do, I hope you will suspend that hatred for one particular survey.  On January 9 

you will get an email from the church with a link to a survey.  Don’t worry, it won’t take too long to answer it.  

There are only five questions.  They are all open-ended questions so you can answer them however you wish.  

What is different about this survey is that it is not a satisfaction survey.  What we’re looking for is how you 

experience St. Andrew’s, what you see as our most important ministries, features, or characteristics.  We want to 

hear from everyone.  Whether you’ve been a member here for decades or you are relatively new, your responses 

are important.  At the heart of the survey is to find out what you most value about St. Andrew’s, what attracted 

you here in the first place and why you stay.  Of course, there are no wrong answers.  All points of view are 

valid. 

Once the surveys are complete, our consultants, the Vandersall Collective, will compile the answers along with 

other information they’ve gathered, and process them into a set of core values for our parish.  These will be 

presented to the vestry at a retreat in late February and finalized.  Those core values will be used to create an 

instrument they call a strategic filter, a kind of matrix for decision making that we can employ at all levels of 

parish life that is intended to keep us focused on those core values. 

Now, if you are angry or dissatisfied about something, this survey is not the venue to voice your complaints.  

My email inbox is always open for your feedback, positive or negative, and I guarantee I’ll read it.   

So, when you get that survey link, please click on it.  Tell us what is on your heart and mind.  If you are more 

comfortable filling out a survey on paper, that will be an option too.  We really do want everyone’s 

participation.  This is a really important effort, and we can’t do it without you.  Help us to keep St. Andrew’s 

moving forward in 2024 and beyond.  Your input will help shape our common life for the foreseeable future.   

Click that survey! 

 

Fr. Jeff+  

“Follow me and I will make you  

 fish for people.” – Mark 1:17 



2 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT, Julie Kwasnica, Treasurer  

November 2023 

 November Year-to-Date % of Budget 2023 BUDGET 

Parishioner Contributions * $   25,706  $  420,954  93% $ 454,500 

Total Operating Income $   29,073 $  453,762 93% $ 485,600 

Total Operating Expense $   40,960 $  473,729 89% $ 535,003 

Surplus (Deficit) 
$ (11,887) $  (19,967)   

*Includes pledges, plate offerings, and special holiday offerings. 

 

 

 

VESTRY UPDATE, Beth Jones, Clerk of the Vestry 

December 2023 

The vestry met on December 12 in room 324. Father Jeff informed the vestry that the search for a nursery room 

attendant is still ongoing. This is someone who will be in attendance every Sunday morning in the nursery for 
about 2 hours. St. Andrew’s treasurer noted that the income for the Church was down a little in November, but 

that the donations in December often offset that deficit. There have been advanced pledges of ~$31,000 which 
will remain in the savings account until January. As of December. 4, St. Andrew’s had ~100 pledges totaling 

$293,582.00 for 2024. 

There was much discussion about the 2024 Budget for St. Andrew’s and the impact of strategic planning with 

the Vandersall Collective. 

Andrea McCloskey and Carolyn Donaldson were approved to the Community Café Board. They will replace 
outgoing members Grace Pilato and Scott Thomas. We thank them for their service. Ann Gibboney and Bob 

Jones were approved to become stewards for the Parishioners’ Ministry. They will replace Wendi Keeler and 

Sarah Klinetob-Lowe. We thank them for their service. 

The vestry meets on the second Tuesday of each month. The next meeting is on January 9 at 7 p.m. in room 

324. All are welcome. 
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ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
 

Annual Parish Meeting 
Sunday, January 28 
Approximately 11:15 (following the 10 a.m. service) 
In the church 
 

Please mark your calendar and plan to attend.  
 

There will be a short break between the 10 a.m. service and the 
beginning of the annual meeting. This year we have six candidates to fill four vestry positions. The voting will 

take place electronically the day of the annual meeting. More information about this will follow in a special 

email. Each individual who wishes to vote will need a dedicated email address. Two people cannot vote using 
the same email address even if they receive our parish communications at one address. 
 

 

VESTRY NOMINEES 

We are pleased to announce that the following four parishioners have accepted nominations to run for the four 

vestry positions that will be open in January 2024:  Candice Davison, Katie Gaines, Anthony Grillo, Andrea 

McCloskey, Deborah Morton, and Kelley Paulsen 

Their photos and bios appear below.  

 

CANDICE DAVISON 

I moved to State College in the mid-1980’s to take a position with Penn State’s Nuclear 

Engineering department and to work on an advanced degree.  You might have seen me 
if you took a tour of the nuclear reactor because I was the first woman at Penn State to 

qualify for a Senior Reactor Operator license and very involved in STEM 
outreach.  Father Ed Messersmith asked me to be the advisor to the PSU Episcopal 

Student Ministry group (PSU-ESM) which I did until about 10 years ago.  My husband 

Mark and I along with Paul and Mary Harrison supported the annual PSU-ESM charity 
bike-a-thon from Cumberland, MD to Washington DC.  We also prepared the meals 

along with St. Andrew’s folks for Sunday night dinner after the service.  Our daughter 
Jennifer, now 24 enjoyed the PSU-ESM services and sharing meals with the 

students.  Our family likes to camp in State and National parks.  We enjoy hiking, 

biking, ice skating and cross-country skiing.  I completed the EFM program a few years ago and have become 
more involved with St. Andrew’s now that I am retired from PSU.  As a vestry member I feel that I am able to 

support St. Andrew’s ministry in more ways. I am a trained counselor; good at listening and connecting people 
to others with similar interests and visions. I would love to use my talents to help members engage in activities 

and projects that help them to serve God through the community and those around them. 

 

KATIE GAINES 

Thank you for considering my candidacy for Vestry. I would be honored to serve. I 
truly believe in the mission and work of our church, and I look forward to contributing 

to its ministries for many years to come. 

A bit about me: I have been attending St. Andrew's since 2010. I was confirmed at St. 
Andrew's in 2012. I'm a mom to Andrew (age 11) and partner to David. I grew up in 

the Philadelphia area and attended Penn State – I studied horticulture and later earned a 
Ph.D. in ecology. David and I met while college students. After graduation, we moved 
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to California and Washington, D.C. for further schooling and work opportunities before moving back to State 
College. I started attending Episcopal services along the way and discovered a home within the Church. We 

were married at St. Luke and the Epiphany Episcopal Church in Philadelphia and will celebrate our 15th 
anniversary this year.   

In my career, I enjoy working with students as an academic adviser for Penn State World Campus. I appreciate 

collaborating with others and helping to make thoughtful decisions. Previously, I have volunteered with 
Community Café, Nursery, and Church School. Thank you for your consideration. 

 

ANTHONY GRILLO 

I am Anthony Grillo and I am honored to be a candidate for our Vestry. Carolee and I 

began attending St. Andrew’s in 2006. After selling our home for 35 years in 
Wilmington, Delaware, we finally moved to State College full time in 2011, fulfilling a 

dream that began while I was a student at PSU in the early 1960s. St. Andrew’s then 
became our new church family. 

Our children are seven hours away: Daniel, daughter-in-law Jennifer, and grandchildren 

Anna and Sam, in California; and Andrea Abernathy, son-in-law Gary, and grandsons 
Benjamin and Theodore, in Massachusetts. 

After moving to State College, I joined the choir and also serve as a Eucharistic Minister 
and Lector. After Morning Prayer on Zoom started, I began attending regularly, 

sometimes officiating. I have also been privileged to represent St. Andrew’s as a delegate to Diocesan 

Convention. I have (very) occasionally raked leaves. 

I look forward to serving on our vestry and contributing to the important discussions of our future - immediate 

and long term - which inevitably will include increasing membership and balancing our finances. I believe that 
my prior experience as warden and vestry member in our previous parish will inform my service. 

Thank you for considering giving me your vote. 

 

ANDREA MCCLOSKEY 

I have been a member of St. Andrew’s since 2010, when my husband Jason and I 
moved to State College from Bloomington, Indiana. Our daughter Penelope was 

baptized here in 2012. 

I am interested in serving on vestry because I value the role that St. Andrew’s has 
played in my life and in our community. I enjoy working with others toward shared 

goals. I am grateful for others who have served, and I think it’s important that 
everyone takes a turn contributing to our church in some way. I have served with the 

children’s ministries of St. Andrew’s by teaching in the nursery and in Godly Play. 

Becoming a member of Vestry will provide me an opportunity to work alongside new 
people, to learn more about the work and needs of our parish, and to contribute my ideas and my whole “thing,” 

which is a “unique” blend of enthusiasm and whimsy. 

During the day I am a faculty member in Penn State’s College of Education. I will forever be grateful to St. 

Andrew’s for providing space when my fledgling improv theater group needed a room for weekly rehearsals. 

From 2016-2019 Happy Valley Improv met in 119 and then in 221(?) to gather and practice longform improv 
theater. We have since been able to rent out our own space on Calder Way, but this was a very personal 

example to me of the ways that St. Andrew’s exemplifies generosity, and the “yes, and” ethos that I associate 
with both improv and faithful Christian practice. 
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DEBORAH MORTON 

I have been a member of St. Andrew’s since 2016, but I actually started attending and 

singing in the choir in 2015. I first moved to State College on a one-year contract, so 
I wasn’t sure I was staying, but I am still here! In addition to singing in the choir, I 

spent five years in youth ministry, working with a wonderful group of young people 

from their second year of J2A through their pilgrimage last summer. I have also been 
enjoying game nights with St. Andrew’s folks as part of a Food for the Soul group. I 

have served on the vestry at a previous parish and saw how important it can be for the 
congregation to help the clergy in this way. We are a community, and serving on 

vestry is a way to serve our community in a new way! 

In my professional life, I teach linguistics at Penn State and work with a small 
community in West Africa to support the development of their language, Anii. I live in College Township with 

my adorable 6-year-old dog, Gilly, who has definitely put in some church time himself. The rest of my family 
(my parents, brother, sister, siblings-in-law, three nephews and a niece) are scattered around the country, but I 

see them as much as I can! 

Thank you for considering me to serve on vestry. If elected, I will serve the St. Andrew’s community to the best 
of my ability! 

 
KELLEY PAULSEN 

I am a cradle Episcopalian. In high school I was on the Diocesan Youth Committee, as 

well Rector for the newly formed Happening. Fast forward several years, and we joined 
St. Andrew’s. My family has been members for more than 20 years. I have been married 

for 30 years to Greg, who is the salt to my pepper, the day to my night. We have 3 adult 
children, Emily, Zach, and Ainsley. 

I was a member of Simple Living/Compassionate Life for several years. I have been a 

Daughter of the King for almost 20 years. I have been deeply involved in youth ministry 
on the parish, diocesan, provincial, and national levels since we joined St. Andrew’s. Two 

of our three children were baptized and confirmed at St. Andrew’s. 
 

 

 
The candidates to serve as delegates and alternates to our Diocesan Convention will be elected by acclamation 

At our annual meeting. They are listed below: 
 

Delegate Nominees 

Anthony Grillo 
Carolee Grillo 

Michele Marini 
Rich Marini 

Kelley Paulsen 

Allison Shea 

Alternate Nominees 

Paul Hochreiter 
Laurel Zydney 
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CAMPUS MINISTRY 
 

 

Happy New Year! 
 

 

 

Dear Friends – 
 

Happy New Year and Happy Epiphany! Episcopal at Penn State is looking forward to a new semester with new 
opportunities for fellowship, community, and worship at Penn State. 

Here are some important dates in January: 

January 7 – Epiphany Party! Come and enjoy games and food – 6 p.m., Canterbury Hall. Bring a friend! 
January 10 – Penn State Student Org/Activities Fair – Come and see us at the HUB, 11 a.m. - 5p.m. 

January 17 – Service of Holy Eucharist – 12:15 p.m., Meditation Chapel, Pasquerilla Spiritual Center 
Please come and join us for any/all of these events. 

For more information about Episcopal at Penn State, please reach out to our chaplain Fr. Ted 

(euc11@psu.edu), our president Rick Yoder (rty5025@psu.edu), our vice president Austin Norrid 
(acn5322@psu.edu), or our secretary Alex Coberly (abc6628@psu.edu) 

Blessings to all for 2024! 

Ted+ 

 

 

 

WORSHIP  
 
 

Dear friends, on December 16, I was ordained to the diaconate as part of my 
process toward priesthood. It was an honor to be presented to the bishop by Fr. Jeff 

and our senior warden Tom Hall, and to be vested with the deacon's stole by Rick 

and Linda Hoover, who were my mentors in Education for Ministry at St. Andrew's 
before I began the discernment process. It was wonderful to have so many St. 

Andrew's folks present -- thank you to all who made the drive down and to those 
who made cookies for the reception! 

 

You may have heard Fr. Jeff's announcement already, but I'm very glad that Bishop 
Audrey is placing me as a deacon to be shared between St. Andrew's and St. John's 

in Bellefonte. We haven't yet worked out the specific schedule, but you'll see me at 
St. Andrew's at least two Sundays a month, and at other times as well. I look forward to reconnecting with 

folks, and meeting those of you I haven't met yet! 

 
Deacon Kevin 
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Epiphany Potluck and Evening Prayer 
Friday, January 5 
Dinner – 5:30 p.m., Canterbury Hall 
Carol Sing – 6:30 p.m., Church 
Sung Evening Prayer – 7:00 p.m., Church 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

On the eve of Epiphany, Friday, January 5, we will have a potluck dinner and Evening Prayer service. Like 

last year, the service will be preceded by thirty minutes of singing Christmas hymns in the church. Once 
again, Michael Marini will be our guest pianist. Dinner starts at 5:30; singing starts at 6:30; sung Evening 

Prayer starts at 7:00. We hope you can join us for this festive end to the Christmas season.  
 

We invite you to bring a food item to share based on the first letter of your last name (see above) and ask that 

you r.s.v.p. using the link above to help with our planning. Please join us, however, even if you cannot bring a 
food item or r.s.v.p. 

 
 

 

Celebrating the Life of Shirley Leopold 
January 7, following 8 a.m. service 

Committal in Columbarium 

January 13 

11 a.m. Funeral service at St. Andrew's (livestreamed) 

2 - 4 p.m. Reception at Foxdale Village 

 

 

In accordance with Shirley Leopold's wishes, we will place her ashes in our 

columbarium with little fanfare and very brief prayers and liturgy following the  
8 a.m. service on January 7. 

 

After consultation with Shirley's niece and from a need to celebrate Shirley's life more fully as a congregation, 
we will hold a service at St. Andrew's on January 13. This service will also be available via livestream. Later 

that afternoon, Foxdale Village, where Shirley lived and was one of the original residents, will host a reception 
from 2 - 4 p.m. All are welcome. 
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EDUCATION 
Adult Forum 
Sundays in January 
9-9:45 a.m. in Canterbury Hall 
(Presentations begin promptly at 9 a.m.) 

 
Our Adult Forum presentations continue in the new year. Watch your weekly emails for 
more details. 

Sunday, January 7  - Homelessness in State College 

Out of the Cold director, Jordan Taylor, and St. Andrew's board representative, Jamie Breuninger will talk 

about the work of Out of the Cold in our community. 

Sunday, January 14 – Our Vestry and Parish Budget 

At our Annual Parish Meeting coming up on Sunday, January 28, after the 10 a.m. service, we will elect new 

vestry members and hear a presentation on the church budget for 2024. In preparation, our vestry wardens, 

Thomas Hall and Julie Breuninger, will give a behind-the-scenes look at what the vestry is and does, how our 

budget is determined, and what our financial picture looks for the upcoming year.  

Adult Confirmation Class 
Thursdays beginning January 11 
Room 325 

7 - 8:30 p.m. 
 

Starting in January, an adult class will be offered for anyone interested in 

learning more about the Episcopal Church. Father Jeff will teach this class 
on Thursdays from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. starting on January 11. The class will prepare adults for Confirmation or 

for Reception—which is for those who have been confirmed in the Roman Catholic church. It is a good 

refresher, too, if you were confirmed a long time ago. 
 

Please email Father Jeff if you are interested or if you have any questions: rector@StAndrewSC.org 

 
 
CHILDREN AND YOUTH PROGRAMS 
Heather Gregory, Youth Coordinator 
Robin Bastress, Dir. Of Children 
 

Children  
 

Thank you for your Gift Card Blessings! 
Because of your generous donations, St. Andrew’s contributed over $700 to our 

State College Area School District families in need. From the Student Services 
Office: 

“To the entire congregation, Thank you for your kindness in supporting our SCASD families. 

They are truly blessed to live in this community. We hope that you all have the most magical 

winter break. Happy Holidays!” 
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Cheers to St. Nick! We enjoyed your visit! 

 
 

Happy New Year 2024!   
Thank you to our families, children and youth! 

Thank you to our teachers and leaders! 

Thank you to our choir and musicians! 

Thank you to our clergy and acolytes! 

Thank you to our St. A’s staff and vestry! 

Thank you to our many groups and their coordinators! 

Thank you to all who are caretakers and stewards of our building and grounds. 

Thank you to all our congregation who attend in person and online! 

With Love from the children and youth programs  

 
 

UPCOMING 
 

Friday Films 
Friday, January 12, 7 p.m. 
Canterbury Hall 
Snacks at 6:30 p.m. 
Film starts 7 p.m. 

 Get Out 
 Rated R 

 1h 43m 
 

On Friday, January 12, Friday Films will present the 2017 Horror/Comedy Get Out., a psychological horror film 

written, co-produced, and directed by Jordan Peele in his directorial debut. It stars Daniel Kaluuya, Allison 

Williams, and Catherine Keener. The plot follows a young black man (Kaluuya), who uncovers shocking 
secrets when he meets the family of his white girlfriend (Williams). 

We will gather at 6:30 p.m. for pizza and other refreshments. The films will start at 7 p.m.  

Friday Films are free and all are welcome. 

If you have any questions, please contact Sharon Rovansek at srovansek@comcast. 
  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Psychological_horror
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jordan_Peele
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_directorial_debuts
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Daniel_Kaluuya
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Allison_Williams_(actress)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Allison_Williams_(actress)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Catherine_Keener
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OUTREACH 

CAFÉ TRIVIA NIGHT  Start practicing now with the  

Friday, January 26  Random Trivia Generator! 
Doors open 7 p.m., Contest begins 7:30 
Canterbury Hall 
 

It’s time for the 2024 edition of the Community Café’s trivia contest 
fundraiser! Come with a team (of any size) or we can put you one. Teams 

will compete for bragging rights and an impressive trophy. You can purchase 

your ticket at the church office; $20 per person in advance, or $25 at the 
door. Your ticket includes the contest, pub food, and soft drinks. 

Complementary adult beverages will be provided for anyone with ID. 
Donations will gladly be accepted.  

 

All proceeds benefit the Community Café. 

 

 

 

GROUPS, MINISTRIES, & COMMITTEES 
This is not a comprehensive listing; regularly scheduled meetings and events are included only if they submitted 

an item for publication. For complete and updated listings, please check your Sunday bulletin or weekly email. 
 

 

BOOK CLUB 
Tuesday, January 23 
7 p.m., Room 324 
 

The Book Group will meet Tuesday, January 23 to 

discuss David Grann’s The Wager: A Tale of 
Shipwreck, Mutiny, and Murder. The book was 

voted one of the best books of 2023. (The book 
group read another book by David Grann, The 

Killers of the Flower Moon, in 2022. 

Newcomers and guests are always welcome! 

COMPASSIONATE LIFE 

Meeting Days Change to Tuesdays beginning 

January 16! 

Room 325 – 9:30 a.m. 

The women of Compassionate Life met every first 

and third Thursday from September 7, 2023, 
through January 4, 2024. We love God and each 

other; and we pray for each other, our church 

family, our community, and the world. We discuss 
and reflect together, often using literature as our 

springboards to discussion; we laugh and cry 
together; we participate in actions of compassion; 

we learn from guest speakers and from a field trip 

or two. 

This past semester, we visited Cramer Farm, to 

learn more about organic farming on a small farm… 
and, of course, to purchase fresh and wonderful 

produce, eggs, and poultry, and then enjoy lunch 

together at a nearby restaurant. We said farewell to 
Julie Kwasnica with a brunch and notes, as she 

moved to Tallahassee. We mourned the loss of our 
Shirley Leopold. We invited guest speaker Trish 

Shallenberger, who listened and responded when 

http://www.randomtriviagenerator.com/#/
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God called her to a ministry she wasn’t looking for 
– hence began the non-profit A Soldier’s Hands. 

We met on the fifth Thursday of November to write 
notes and offer monetary donations to support A 

Soldier’s Hands. We enjoyed our annual Christmas 

“white elephant gift exchange,” and, yes, more 
eating! We welcomed new members. 

We are using the book The Simple Faith of Mr. 
Rogers, written by Amy Hollingsworth, as our 

springboard to discussion and reflection. At this 

point, we have covered Part I: Toast Sticks for the 
Heart – The Importance of Taking Time, The 

Importance of Silence; A Presence Transformed by 
Prayer; and The Wondrous Work of the Holy Spirit. 

We highly recommend the book, however, reading 

it is not a requirement to join us. Come anyway! 

If you need transportation to and from meetings, 

please contact Laurel Zydney (our meeting leader) 
or Darlene Nordoff (communications). Please feel 

free to join the group at any time. We welcome and 

love new members! As of January 16, we’ll be 
meeting on the first and third Tuesday of each 

month. We’ll try this out for a while to see if this 
day helps members better accommodate their 

calendars. 

DAUGHTERS OF THE KING 
The Daughters of the King at St. Andrew's invite all 

women of the church to participate in our upcoming 

activities.  
 

Bible Study: Four Women of the Bible 

Sunday, January 14 and 28 and February 11 and 25 

Following 10 a.m. service in Room 119 

During our regular Sunday meetings in January and 

February, we will be doing a bible study on four 

women of the bible:  Rahab, Tamar, Ruth and Mary. 
These women are all listed in the genealogy of 

Jesus Christ as written in the Gospel of Matthew. 
We will meet following the 10 a.m. Sunday 

morning service in room 119 refreshments will be 

provided. A special note about our meeting on 
January 28: We will meet following the Annual 

Meeting and order a pizza lunch.  We hope that the 
women of St. Andrew's will consider joining us for 

this wonderful bible study and social connection. 

Ladies Afternoon Tea 
Saturday, February 10 

2 p.m., Room 325 

All women of St. Andrew's are invited to a Ladies 

Afternoon Tea on Saturday, February 10. Please 

RSVP to Allison in the church office no later than 
Monday, February 5. 

If you have any questions about Daughters of the 
King or would like more information about these 

opportunities, please don't hesitate to reach out to 

the following chapter officers: 
Kelley Paulsen, President, gkezap@yahoo.com 

or 814-574-1989 
Michele Marini, Vice-President, 

michelemarini@comcast.net 

 

KNITTING MINISTRY 
Sunday, January 14, 11:15 a.m. 
Room 324 
 
Come Join Us in Knitting for Peace. You're 

invited to join us, your friends in Knitting Ministry! 
Who are we? We are parishioners and friends of St. 

Andrew’s enjoying fellowship while knitting and 
crocheting with our hearts and hands. We send our 

hats, scarves, Peace Pals, baby blankets and booties 
to Knitting4Peace (see: https://www.knitting4peace.org/) 

who distribute them through mission health clinics 

both in the U.S. and in the developing world. Don't 
know how to knit but want to learn? No worries, we 

will teach you. 

The next meeting will be February 11. To join our 

email list, for more information, or the zoom link 

contact Anne Hoag, anne.hoag@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

  

mailto:gkezap@yahoo.com
mailto:michelemarini@comcast.net
https://www.knitting4peace.org/
mailto:anne.hoag@gmail.com
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Scenes from 

ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS AT ST. ANDREW’S 
2023 

 

 

Christmas Eve 

Nativity Pageant 
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Compassionate Life celebrated the 

season with a gathering for brunch, 

prayer, and a white elephant gift 

exchange featuring a pair of chicken 

slippers! 

 

 

The 8:00 Saints and Sinners Group held their 

celebration at the home of Wendi Keeler and 

Diane Irwin. Special guest of the evening was 

Garrett Mitchell who lives at the Atrium at The Village at Penn State. Everyone enjoyed wonderful 

food, beverages and a White Elephant swap.  
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JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! If you have a January birthday and do not see your name listed, we 

probably do not have that information in our records. Please contact the office – we may be missing other 

information, too. 
 

1  Michelle McNutt 

1  Anne Ayer 

1  Theresa Johnson-Pritchett 

1  Nico Diaz 

2  Richard Porter 

3  Esther Wall 

4  Jack Selzer 

6  Ainsley Paulsen 

7  Dana Tilghman 

7  Christie Alter 

8  Elisa Edgar 

8  Jason Nolan 

9  Melanie Foster 

12 Melody Chisholm 

13 Frank Pugliese 

13 Madi Christopher 

13 Madeline Johnson 

13 Erica Wells 

14 Alison Jaenicke 

16 Abraham Rovansek 

16 Lochlan Hoover 

17 Dale Gericke 

18 Teri Smith 

19 B.K. Bastress 

19 Marybeth Hoffman 

21 Diane Dillon 

21 Nat Hickner 

23 Sue Stephenson 

23 Daniel Foster 

24 Gretchen Schrock-Jacobson 

24 Susan Dawson 

26 Darla Lindberg 

26 David Spencer 

26 Navy Cozad 

28 Mike Hickner 

28 Ruth Packard 

29 Elaine Meder-Wilgus 

30 Laurel Zydney 

31 Beth Jones 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those for Whom We Pray 

Mavis, Sandy, Erica, Molly, Teri, Janet, Dave, Vivian, Mena, Joan, Don, Jordan, Ty, Isa, 

Ivonne, Beti, Bryan, Joanne, Michael, Jane, Charles, Betty, Joelle, Bill, Richelle, Ulicia, 
Terry, Kevin, Diane, Sara, Emily, Francine, Frank, Robbie, David, Vicki, Jay, Pete, 

Leslie, Bob, Peter, Gordon, Jeff, Faith, Brenda, Caryl, Sally, Andy 

Those in the Armed Forces and First Responders 

Zach, Christie, Sean, Matt, Eric, Andrew, Zachariah, Cameron, Doug 

Our Sister City in Ukraine 

Nizhyn 

Our Companion Parish 

St. John’s, Bellefonte 
 
 

SAINT ANDREW’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

208 W. FOSTER AVENUE 

STATE COLLEGE, PA 16801 

OFFICE: 814-237-7659 FAX: 814-867-7959 

EMAIL: office@standrewsc.org WEB PAGE: www.standrewsc.org 

mailto:office@standrewsc.org
http://www.standrewsc.org/

